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Item 8.01 Other Events.

Capital Project Deferral—In the second quarter 2018, Portland General Electric Company (PGE or the Company), placed into service a new
customer information system at a total cost of $152 million. Consistent with agreements reached with stakeholders in the Company’s 2019
General Rate Case, the Company expects that the capital cost of the asset will be included in rate base and customer prices January 1, 2019.

Consistent with past regulatory precedent, on May 11, 2018, the Company submitted an application to the Public Utility Commission of
Oregon (OPUC or the Commission) to defer the revenue requirement associated with this new customer information system from the time the
system went into service through the end of 2018. During the nine months ended September 30, 2018, PGE deferred a total of $7 million
related to the project, with the full year 2018 amount expected to reach $12 million.

On November 27, 2017, the OPUC opened docket UM 1909 to conduct an investigation of the scope of its authority under Oregon law to
authorize the deferral of capital costs for later inclusion in customer prices. On October 29, 2018, the OPUC issued Order 18-423 (Order)
concluding that the Commission lacks authority under Oregon law to allow deferrals of any costs related to capital investments. In the Order,
the OPUC acknowledged that this decision is contrary to its past limited practice of allowing deferrals related to capital investments and will
require adjustments to its regulatory practices. The OPUC directed its Staff to meet with the utilities and stakeholders to address the full
implications of this decision, and to propose recommendations needed to implement this decision consistent with the OPUC’s legal authority
and the public interest.

In response to the Order, PGE is considering its alternatives, including, but not limited to, a request for reconsideration, clarification, and
ultimate appeal of the Order. PGE believes that the costs incurred to date associated with the customer information system were prudently
incurred and has not withdrawn its deferral application to recover the revenue requirement of this capital project. However, the Order has
impacted the probability of recovery of the customer information system deferral and, as such, the Company will record a reserve for the full
amount of the current $7 million capital deferral. Any amounts that may ultimately be approved by the OPUC in subsequent proceedings
would be recognized in earnings in the period of such approval, however there is no assurance that such recovery would be granted by the
OPUC.

PGE is maintaining its earnings guidance of $2.25-$2.40 per diluted share and believes it will be able to partially offset the impacts of the
capital project deferral reserve through cost savings and other actions during 2018.
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